The Peabody Hardware & Lumber Co.

Peabody, Kansas

March Ist I94I

Mr Forrest C. Allen Lawrence - Kansas.

Dear Mr. Allen:

Received your kind letter of February 25th concerning Heath and Hoyt Baker and happy to hear of your good visit with Heath who is in school at Kansas University and located at Battenfeld Hall.

We surely appreciate your kind invitation to come to Lawrence Friday evening, March 7th for the Oklahoma game. If the weather permits we will try and come. If we cannot come we will send Hoyt anyway by Bus. There will probably be six of us in the party counting Dr. Jessen and his Wife. Dr. Jessen will probably write to you also about

the Oklahoma game.

Thanking you again for your kind consideration and especially your sincere interest in Hoyt.

Gaul E. Baker